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Conservation plan 

After years of failed plans, Colton officials have developed a habitat conservation plan for an area of prime real estate near Arrowhead Regional Medical Center that appears to satisfy the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service and neighbors while allowing for development. 

The land is home to the endangered Delhi Sands Flower-loving Fly, but is also considered a key to the city's economic resurgence. 

COLTON - Nearly every year around Councilman David Toro's birthday, officials say they're on the brink of a plan that will finally allow development and preserve enough habitat for an endangered fly. 

And every year, Feb. 12 passed without a deal that satisfies the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service and without any chance to build on a 415-acre area around Arrowhead Regional Medical Center, in Toro's district. 

But this year, Toro isn't just exchanging presents with his wife, whose birthday is also Feb. 12. 

He's celebrating a breakthrough he and many others think can be the city's economic salvation. 

"It's going to create lots of jobs - good paying jobs. It's going to create good revenue for the city and help us to survive and prosper in future years for our children." 

Unlike earlier attempts starting in the 1990s, the habitat conservation plan the City Council approved last week should be enough to protect the Delhi Sands flower-loving fly, representatives from the Fish & Wildlife Service said tentatively. 

"We have worked very closely with (Colton) staff the last two years, and we believe this fully meets the requirements of the Endangered Species Act, and we believe this is a good plan to move forward," said Ken Corey, the assistant field supervisor in charge of the Imperial, Riverside and southwestern San Bernardino county for the Fish & Wildlife Service. 

The key was compromise, said Mark Tomich, Colton's development services director. 

"With a change in policy on the part of the city to become more flexible, as well as change in staff in Fish & Wildlife, we came to an agreement," Tomich said. "It's not ideal by any stretch, but... the highest development areas to us, the areas closest to the hospital and also to Valley Boulevard, will be allowed to go forward." 

If the Fish & Wildlife Service accepts the plan and a separate environmental review goes well, Tomich expects up to 170 acres to be ready for development before the end of the year. The plan sets aside 55 acres for the fly, in addition to 13 acres of existing conservation. 

Tomich said the plan has also been accepted by neighbors, some of whom must sell their land to the city for the plan to move forward. 

Plans continue for a 1.4-acre land bridge to allow people to observe the fly, a creature a little more than an inch long that lives on less than 2percent of its original 40-square-mile habitat, said City Manager Rod Foster. 

"We're going to be going to the federal government to talk about how we can make that a walking trail that schools can utilize as well to educate the community on what exactly the fly is and why it's important to our community," Foster said. "(We will) make it something we celebrate instead of something that we were trying to deal with in one way or another. 
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